

## Family Messenger - Aug. 13, 2025

Si desea recibir esta información en español, por favor escriba a: ovielma@depere.k12.wi.us Gracias!

#### **Upcoming Events:**

- 8/14 PTO Meeting 9:00 AM
- 8/21 New to the District Student Welcome 10:00-12:00 (by invitation only)
- 8/21 Meet Your Teacher/Picture Day 1-5:45 PM (specific time based on teacher placement schedule is linked below and on the website)
- 8/21 Parent Orientation 6:00 PM (this is a repeat of the presentation made in Spring)
- 8/28 All Fees Due

### **Unable to Make Picture Day? - No Problem**

Students who are not able to attend Picture Day will have their pictures taken on Sept. 12th during our retakes. This will be done during school hours, and the students will be called down. Supplies can be brought in over the first few days of school. It is not necessary to bring everything in for the first day.

#### **Student Fees**

Student fees, along with Tech Insurance fees, have been posted. **All fees are due on the first day of school.** Fees may be paid online through the Parent Portal or in the office with a check or exact cash.

### **Foxview PTO**

Hello to all the Foxview families from the PTO! We hope you are refreshed and renewed as we begin another exciting school year at Foxview Intermediate School.

As you prepare your schedule for the upcoming school year, the Foxview PTO invites you to include time in your schedule this year to participate in the PTO. As a Parent Teacher Organization, our mission is to partner with the Foxview staff and the community to enhance the school lives of our children. Participation in the PTO is a great way to meet other parents while serving our mission.

The PTO meets monthly throughout the school year, and we also sponsor many events and programs that require volunteer help and financial support. Our first meeting of this year will be held on August 14th at 9 am, and we would love to see you there! Success in our mission depends on your participation!

We look forward to a great year at Foxview!

Our administrative team and counselors look forward to welcoming students **NEW TO THE DISTRICT** (*student was NOT enrolled in a De Pere school the previous year*) with a special introduction to Foxview, a tour, and lunch. Students will be able to meet other new students and prepare for a great year! Invitations were emailed earlier today.

#### **Meet Your Teacher/Picture Day - 8/21**

Students will have their picture taken for their ID, meet with their teacher, and see their classroom. Times will be assigned based on student placement. More information will be sent in early to mid-August.

Picture Day Flyer

Placement Letter and Picture Day Schedule

#### **Parent Orientation - 8/21**

This presentation is a repeat of the one done in Spring. The presentation covers frequently asked questions about scheduling, classes, lockers, school activities, and other information. This orientation is designed for the parents, but students are welcome to come as well.

### **Summer Meals Program**

Food Service will be providing FREE meals for kids ages 0-18, and adult meals for \$5.50.

- No sign-up required
- Must be eaten on site

**Sun Meals Additional Information** 

Sun Meals Spanish

### Playground Supervisors Needed!!

We have openings for Playground Supervisors at Foxview. Work 11-1 daily, school year only. Help monitor our lunchroom and playground to ensure a fun and safe environment for all the students.

Please contact Jessica Neiedlo if you are interested. Call 920-337-1036 or email Jessica Neiedlo

# **School Year Policies**

## Student leaving early for the day?

<u>HERE</u> are some helpful tips for calling your student in for the day or needing to pick your student up early for an appointment.

## Pick-up and Drop-off Safety and Etiquette Guidelines:

• Enter at the North Michigan St entrance (Near Merrill St.) and pull ALL the way forward to the south end in a single file line, do not block the crosswalk

- Do not block the sidewalk or bus entrance when entering the parking lane. If it is full, pull past the entrance and use Michigan St for pick up, or go around the block until the area is clear
- NEVER park, stop, or stand between Merrill and the pick-up lane entrance on Michigan St. This area is striped white and is posted no parking.
- Do NOT enter at the south entrance (Bolles/Michigan intersection)
- All cars should remain off of the playground area until the last bus loads students at 3:15 PM
- If you are at Foxview to pick up your child between 2:30 2:55 PM, use Michigan St. If you end
  up in the pick-up line, do NOT leave your car. Instead, call the office and we will send your
  child to you.
- After you pick up your child, use the lane nearest the fence area to pull out and around remaining cars in the pick-up line.
- When cars are leaving the pick-up line, please continue to pull forward to allow others to enter.
- Be cautious, aware of pedestrians, and PATIENT when using the pick-up lane.

## **Foxview Parent Communication/Community Events**

You can access the full Parent Communication at the following link Family Communication Webpage

#### **Additional Information included:**

- •
- NFL Youth Football Camps
- YMCA Summer Programming, Father's Day, Hype Nights
- Falcon Youth Tackle Football
- DPPD Technology Resources